
From: Walter.MinkaAgyeman@met.police.uk 
<Walter.MinkaAgyeman@met.police.uk>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2023 12:17 PM 
To: Regen, Licensing <Licensing.Regen@southwark.gov.uk> 
Cc: 
Subject: Galaxy Variation Application Objection 

Good afternoon, 

Please find attached the police objection to the Galaxy 211 Walworth Road, SE17 
1RL. 

Kind regards, 

PC WALTER MINKA AGYEMAN 1264AS 
SOUTHWARK LICENSING TEAM |Southwark Police Station| 
305 Borough High Street, SE1 1JH 
Airwave: 562481 
Email: p252253@met.pnn.police.uk 

NOTICE - This email and any attachments are solely for the intended recipient and 
may be confidential. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
and delete it from your system. Do not use, copy or disclose the information 
contained in this email or in any attachment without the permission of the sender. 
Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) communication systems are monitored to the 
extent permitted by law and any email and/or attachments may be read by 
monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are authorised to conclude binding 
agreements on behalf of the MPS by email and no responsibility is accepted for 
unauthorised agreements reached with other personnel. While reasonable 
precautions have been taken to ensure no viruses are present in this email, its 
security and that of any attachments cannot be guaranteed.  

APPENDIX C



Working for a safer Southwark 

The Licensing Unit Metropolitan Police Service 
Floor 3 Licensing Office 
160 Tooley Street Southwark Police Station, 

London 
SE1 2QH 

323 Borough High Street, 

LONDON, 

SE1 1JL 

Tel:     020 7232 6756  
Email: SouthwarkLicensing@met.police.uk    

Our reference: MD/23/546 

Date: 03/10/2023 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Re: - Galaxy 211 Walworth Road, SE17 1RL 

Police are in possession of an application from the above for a full variation to the 
current premises license. The venue is a karaoke bar and is requesting the following; 

“The variation seeks to align the opening hours and the hours during which 

regulated Entertainment is undertaken on Sunday to Thursday, with those of 

the weekend. 

No change is sought to the hours during which the Sale of Alcohol or Late 

Night Refreshment is permitted. 

This application also seeks to remove and replace two conditions currently 

listed on the premises licence; numbered 362 & 364.”  

The area that the venue is situated is residential and the venue not having a grace 
period before closure would be likely to cause there to be a noise nuisance if there is 
a large group removed at the same time. In regards to the removal and replacement 
of the condition 362, it is not adequately justified as the condition is in place to 
prevent the venue having to deal with potential issues of antisocial behaviour as well 
as to protect the staff. 

The metropolitan police object to the variation as there are aspects that haven’t been 
addressed to sufficiently satisfy police concerns. 

Submitted for your consideration. 
Yours Sincerely 

PC Walter MINKA AGYEMAN 1264AS 



Working for a safer Southwark 

Licensing Officer 
Southwark Police Licensing 
SouthwarkLicensing@met.police.uk  




